

FPFA – Meeting 4: Wednesday 10th May 2017

Present: Fiona Devlin, Audrey Tomasiello, Dianna Alonso, Kim Garth, Leesa Mereos, Salwa Fischmann, Sally Saviane, Denise Chang-Faux, Bryan Kearney, Violetta, Darren Skidmore

Apologies: Peita-Kylie Feain, Joanne Pritchard, Diana Napoletano, Faye Husen, Lauria Rigoni, Sharon Makhamer

Resignation: Cherie McIntosh

1) Prayer - Mothers	Dianna
2) Presidents welcome - Secretary needed	Kim - Leesa and Sally to do when PK is unavailable
3) Previous Minutes	A few amendments (typos) – Sally and Bryan passed
4) Treasurer Update	Audrey - \$19,500 Academy Uniforms (Paperwork not in yet) - Everything else the same as previous - Maytime Fair - \$738 costing, \$100 Refund for Santa Suit
5) Principal's Update	Fiona (Welcome) - Joseph (leaves Friday) pleased with recent College events - Happy with Mother's day breakfast – Alicia Loxley spoke, liturgy was lovely - Pleased (extremely) with Production (Wizard of Oz) - Theatre was well received and has generated increased interest in the College - Thanks to all involved
6) LPFA Poster for Kiosk	Kim - Joanne said 4 people minimum - Someone needs to be trained each night for the EFTPOS machine - Roster definitely needed – open up to all - Table created to have details for available people - Put option of parent involvement on enrolment form - Sub-committee for canteen kiosk organization??
7) Community and Engagement	Denise - Entertainment books (emails have gone out to parents and students) - There will be other campaigns throughout the year - SURVEY RESULTS – Parent event survey - Mainly Year 7 parents - Good Data – preferences/pricing/reasons - Comedy night and Trivia/family friendly night top options
8) May Time Fair REPORT	Kim - 1100 Donuts - \$1978 made - \$738 costs - 2 fryers not needed (only one required) - Weather was a slight issue - Own marquee – issues with the pick up - Positive feedback from Jesuit missions - Miscommunication between who is driving the activity and who should represent the college (staff?) - Email for staffing needs to be sent to all families - Better communication needed for maintenance - Need to involve Chris Lynch and John Tran

9) Main Fundraiser – 5 th August	Denise, Kim, Sally, Dianna <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Goal is for the musical instruments (Music Dept) – to supply the compulsory music subject for Year 7 & 8 - COMEDY NIGHT has been agreed on – no swearing, Catholic appropriate, age appropriate - Denise to do research for Comedy Acts - TRIVIA NIGHT – donations needed for silent auction - DISCO BINGO NIGHT – minimum cost and buy books?? - MPAC – majority voted for Comedy location - Term 3 definite for fundraiser (no time for Term 2) - After conversations (Fiona) with Anna Selmic all events need to be more structured than previously discussed - Question of whether to invite Year 7 parents as a welcoming activity? For 2018? - Joseph wants staff involved and two nights (events) may be too much - Needs to be organized (donations sourced) before the end of the financial year - Dianna has organized list of businesses for sourcing donations again, will distribute to everyone
10) Working Bee	Laurie is absent <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Will go ahead this weekend 13th May
11) Presentation Ball 2018	Salwa <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Committee is currently looking for a new venue (Melrose? L'unica?) - Suggestion – money to come to LPFA for seats
NEXT MEETING	Wednesday 14 th of June